
Letter of Recommendation 
From Robin and Naomi H., Clients of Empower & Advocate Consulting Services (EACS) 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

It is with profound gratitude and sincere conviction that we write this letter of 
recommendation for Empower & Advocate Consulting Services and its founder, Daryl 
Vanella, MA. During this time, as our family faces significant challenges, Daryl stands by us 
not only as a consultant and advocate but also as a consistent, compassionate presence 
who offers us hope and guidance when we need it most. 

Our journey began in a complex and emotionally charged situation involving the justice and 
social service systems. We felt overwhelmed and uncertain about how to advocate for our 
at-risk family members. From our very first conversation, Daryl listened with unwavering 
empathy. He asked insightful questions, provided honest guidance, and helped us find a 
path forward that honored both the legal process and the humanity of our family members. 
He didn’t just represent us; he empowered us. 

In addition to his strengths as a family advocate, we have observed that Daryl’s skills as a 
grant writer are equally impressive. With clarity, strategy, and unmatched dedication, he 
has helped community-based organizations secure vital funding. Through his expertise, 
coaching, and articles, he transforms raw aspirations into a compelling and fundable 
vision. Every grant we have seen reflects not only technical excellence but also his passion, 
purpose, and integrity. He has a rare talent for converting complex ideas into impactful 
narratives that funders trust and support. 

Through EACS, Daryl does more than provide services; he transforms lives. He and his 
team meet people where they are, uplift them with compassion, and walk alongside them 
with wisdom. We have witnessed firsthand how his work brings stability to families, 
provides structure for dreams, and offers healing to broken systems. 

If you are considering working with Daryl Vanella or EACS, we encourage you to take that 
step. You will discover not only expertise but also a true partner who believes in the power 
of people, purpose, and possibility. 

With sincere gratitude,  
Robin H and Naomi M.  
Clients and Believers in the EACS Mission  
May 2025 – If you wish to contact us, we can be reached at: RH2255r@gmail.com 

 


